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At The Handle 
If you would like to contribute material, please submit to the address on 
the cover or contact me at (715) 697-8458 I may be reached via e-mail 
at clmodman@wctc.net 

Ramblings from your Editor 

     Hello Circlefellas, April is here and so is this month’s issue of the Circulator.  There 
should be a few things in here to interest you.  One item of note :  The set up for the 
library show is supposed to be this Saturday.  Unfortunately, the maintenance guy 
won’t be available.  We will still be putting up the artifacts going in the glass case, so 
you need to be there  and bring your potential display models.  The boss has info  
elsewhere in the newsletter to fill you in on how we will proceed with the rest of the 
show.  I’m certain we will also hear about it in exhaustive detail during the meeting, if 
you get the picture.   
 
     Did you check out the issue of Model Aviation that just arrived this week?  What do 
ya know?  There’s a pretty detailed article about the changes pertaining to control line 
scale rules that are coming down the lines this year.  Take a look.  With Jim Fruit giving 
us the low down last month in person, and this extra shot of info in MA, there should be 
no excuses for not knowing the rules inside and out.  You also have time to read the 
actual rules a few dozen times before the upcoming contest.  We need the contest 
events to come off smooth to up our street cred in the scale community around the  
Midwest, and hopefully attract a few more entrants.  This could be a real break out year 
for us, with scale being on the rise again. 
 
     To wrap up the newsletter this month, There’s another round of pictures from the 
last meeting.  Besides helping you remember what we had going on, this allows the 
slackers who choose not to attend, to see all the fun stuff they are missing and be  
overcome with guilt so they are with us next time. 
 
     The final installment for this season’s Name That Plane is also in this issue.  I know 
for a fact that a couple of you guys knew the right answer last month and didn’t turn it in 
for a chance at a fabulous prize.   
 
    I received an e-mail from Geri MacArthur, it seems as though there is a new  
registration form from the EAA for Kidventure this year.  I’ll bring a printed version to the 
meeting, the e-mail version doesn’t download very well. 
 
     That’s all I have for you, if you want more, send in an article. 
 
     See you Saturday and Happy Easter greetings to you and your families. 
 
     Howard 



CIRCLE MASTERS FLYING CLUB 

MEETING MINUTES for MARCH 2015 

 
 The monthly meeting of the Circle Masters Flying Club for March 2015 was held at the 

Sussex Library on Saturday the 7th. The meeting followed an instructional presentation con-

ducted by noted Scale competitor, Mr. Jim Fruit. Jim graciously passed on his knowledge and 

experience regarding scale models and scale model judging.  

*** 

 The meeting was brought to order by Pres. Greg at 1:20 PM. He began the meeting by 

inquiring if all members had received the newsletter and had read the minutes of the February 

meeting. All members present (12), indicated that they had received the newsletter and read 

the minutes. No errors were detected so the minutes stood as published.      

 The Treasurers report was given by Ralph who outlined the current financial status of 

the club.  A motion to accept this report was made and seconded.      

*** 

REPORTS & ANNOUNCEMENTS: Jason reported that he had prepared a letter  

that was sent to the Sussex Park Board detailing the clubs request to name  

the flying field in honor of Dan Tetzlaff. He will follow this up at the next  

Park Board meeting to see if it is approved. Wayne reported that the 2015  

Charter and insurance requests have been approved by the AMA. Don  

reported on the passing of lifetime member Bob Ponick. Don also took it  

upon himself to purchase a floral arrangement for him on behalf of the club. 

              

OLD BUSINESS: The library display will begin on April 4th which is also the  

meeting day. Those members who will participate in this event should have 

signed in with Melissa as what they will bring. Set up will begin at sometime 

in the morning before the meeting. Melissa will contact those participating  

members via email.    

    

NEW BUSINESS: Don explained that the annual Easter egg event for the Sussex and Lisbon 

communities is scheduled for March 28th from 1 to 2:30. 

The club usually participates in this community event. Greg volunteered to assist Don.  

                                                           *** 

Since there was no more business to discuss Greg called for a motion to adjourn the meeting. 

The motion was made and seconded. The meeting was adjourned at 2:02 PM. 

*** 

SHOW & TELL: There was no show and tell this month.   

   

Submitted by: Wayne M. Schmidt, Secretary                              03/19/2015 



UPCOMING EVENTS 

See you at the meeting! 

This is an easy one, so all you get is 

this lousy picture to identify it.   

April meeting:  Saturday april 4th  Pauline haass Library on main street in sussex  
meeting begins at 1:00 PM with library demo set up before the meeting.  See the vp’s 
corner for details. 
 
May meeting:  Saturday may 9th, Sussex village park.  Not on the first Saturday to 
avoid dog show!  You have been warned. 

And now for the ….”Exhaustive Details”….Please bring all your display items to the meeting room 

at 11 am meeting day, both planes to hang and items for boards and showcase. I would like some 

of you more local fellas to be there to assist in rigging planes and helping the staff know how to 

best handle the planes.  Time/day I’m shooting for is Monday the 6th, 8:30 to 10:30am. Anyone 

available would be appreciated and time/day will be confirmed at the  

meeting. We will again be able to leave the planes in a safe location until then.  We will get  

everything else done Saturday. If you are bringing back an item we used last time, I have the signs 

for them, however if you are bringing a new item, please email me a description of the item which 

could include history of plane, flying accomplishments, fun facts, building info, what makes it 

unique or why did you decide to build it?  

***Questions or to confirm if we used the item last year, call/TXT me asap! *** 

262-751-3776. 

We also have approval to have our “display open house” on the 18th of the month 1-3pm. So we will 

go over the plan for that day, included in preliminary plans….styro gliders! With Easter here, you 

should all be stocked up on egg cartons!  Thanks in advance to all of you that have contributions to 

this effort...It’s going to be wonderful! see you Saturday! 



For this month, we have some photos 
of Jim Fruit’s informative visit to 
our March meeting. 




